MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEETING OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
OF

GREAT LAKES SECTION, USFA, INC.  

MARCH 31, 2007

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the GREAT LAKES SECTION, USFA  was held, pursuant to the notice given in accordance with the By-laws, at 7:00 o’clock P.M. at the site of the 2007 Sectional Championships, Mason, Ohio, on the above-captioned date.  


JOSEPH S. STREB, acted as chairman of the meeting, and DAVID LEIGHTON acted as secretary.  The meeting was called to order by the chairman.

ROLL:  A roll of persons present was taken by the secretary, and it was reported that the following members of the Executive Committee and Officers entitled to vote were present at the meeting, along with a number of interested Members, and, pursuant to Article VI(A) of the Bylaws, a quorum did exist:


Voting Members of Executive Committee


Chairman, Joseph S. Streb (Columbus), streblaw@sbcglobal.net

Secretary, David Leighton (Indiana), dtl@nd.edu

Jaison Laker (Indiana), jjlaker@aol.com


Ingrid Biederman (Columbus, Ohio) biederman14@osu.edu

Patrick Kelly (Kentucky), usfakydiv@insightbb.com

Terry Amrine (Columbus Ohio), amrineteutonic@prodigy.net

Lloyd Howell (S.W. Ohio), plumstreet@aol.com

Andy Tulleners (N. Ohio), catulleners@hotmail.com


Interested Members


Nick Marion (Northern Ohio), onufencing@gmail.com

Kathy Sweeton-Windsor (Kentucky), katharinesweeton-windsor@us.army.mil

Louise Leighton (Indiana), leightonemichiana.org


Francine Streithorst (S.W. Ohio), francine.streithorst@convergys.com

Joseph T. Streb
READING OF MINUTES:  The minutes of the prior meeting of April 1, 2006, which have been available on the GLS website, were unanimously approved.  

OFFICER'S REPORTS:

Chairman --  Mr. Streb reported that the reason the Sectional Championship was scheduled in early April was to take advantage of former USFA rules on qualification of fencers to the Summer Nationals.  More specifically, under the rules in effect when the 2007 GLS Championship was scheduled, fencers could qualify for the Div. II event through the Sectional Championship, and the fencers who qualified could still fence in their respective Division Qualifier and count with respect to number of fencers but drop out with respect to number of fencers who qualified.  This allowed more fencers from the GLS to qualify for the Summer Nationals.  When USFA national office heard about this strategy, management persuaded the Board that it should no longer be possible to qualify for Div. II through any sectional championship.  The proffered reason for this was to strengthen the divisional championships; however, some people suspect the reason was to attempt to hold down the number of participants at the Summer Nationals.  Mr. Streb also described at length the current politics of USFA, including the current status of By-law amendments; the still pending USOC governance audit; the failed attempt to recall President Nancy Anderson; and the lack of any USFA Board Meetings since October 2006. (For more on these subjects, see past issues of the GLS Newsletter on GLS website).
Secretary – Dave Leighton, who is in charge of calculating the Sectional Circuit Award points, reported that he has completed the calculations and given awards at the conclusion of events which awards were procured by he and his wife.  
Treasurer – Mr. Laker reported that in general, the Section is in good financial condition with approximately $5,376.91 in its bank account.  The Section will be incurring some expenses in connection with the 2007 GLS Championships, such as, paying for the officers expenses to encourage them to attend the meeting.  Mr. Streb added that due to the unexpected last minute inability of Mr. Cotton to provide the referee seminar, there will be no referee training expenses to the GLS this year.  Otherwise, the major expense of the Section is to pay to send the Chairman to the USFA national board of directors meetings each fencing season.  Mr. Streb mentioned that he donated the cost of attending the USFA Board meetings for the summer of 2006 and fall of 2006, but he is not inclined to do so in the future because the meetings are not particularly enjoyable.  He also mentioned that in connection with on-going efforts to restructure USFA, management has mentioned that it may seek to eliminate payments to Sections and use some of the money to pay for Section Chairs to attend a limited number of USFA Board meetings per season.  The details were not spelled-out. There were no other questions to the Treasurer.
Vice Chairman --  Ms. Streithorst had no report.   
COMMITTEE REPORTS:  There were no committee reports.  
OLD BUSINESS:  


(1).  ADOPTION OF CRITERIA FOR GLS SECTIONAL CIRCUIT EVENTS:  


On or about September 12, 2006, the GLS Executive Committee adopted Criteria For GLS Sectional Circuit Events in order to attempt to standardize the Sectional Circuit Events in terms of delivery of predictable organizational services, especially with respect bout committees, refereeing, and notice of events.  (See copy thereof, attached hereto as "Exhibit A").  Upon request, the Criteria were read to the meeting.  The Chairman requested that the prior adoption of the Criteria be ratified, therefore, the following resolution was unanimously passed:  


BE IT RESOLVED, that the Criteria For GLS Sectional Circuit Events previously adopted on September 12, 2006 are hereby ratified and approved.  
NEW BUSINESS:   


(1).  ELECTIONS:  Although he was not a voting member, Mr. Marion requested and was allowed to nominate Mr. Ben Schleis for Chairman, but nobody would second the nomination.  The following resolution regarding election of Officers of the GLS was made, seconded, and unanimously passed:  


BE IT RESOLVED, that the Officers of the Great Lakes Section for the next year 
shall be:  



Chairman, Joseph S. Streb (Columbus Division)



Vice-Chairman, Ingrid Biederman (Columbus, Ohio Division)


Secretary, Nick Marion (Northern Ohio Division)



Treasurer, Jaison Laker (Indiana Division)

(4).  LOCATION OF 2008 GLS CHAMPIONSHIPS:  The following resolution regarding location of the 2008 GLS Championship was made, seconded, and unanimously passed:  


BE IT RESOLVED, that the 2008 Great Lakes Section Championship shall be 
held in the Columbus, Ohio Division at a location to be determined. 


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that pursuant to tradition, the Columbus, Ohio 
 
Division appoints Ingrid Biederman to be responsible for organizing the 2008 
GLS Championship, and she shall also function as Vice-Chairman of the GLS for 
the next year. 

(5).  TIMES OF SECTIONAL CIRCUIT EVENTS:  The following resolution regarding times and locations of the 2007-2008 Great Lakes Section Circuit Events was made, seconded, and unanimously passed:  

BE IT RESOLVED, that the following schedule shall be used for Great Lakes 
Section Circuit Events for the 2007-2008 fencing season:  


August



N/A



September


Michigan Division 



October


Northern Ohio Division



November


Kentucky Division



December-January

Columbus, Ohio Division



February


Indiana Division



March



Southwest Ohio Division 


April



N/A


May



Sectional in Columbus, Ohio
Note:  Results must be reported to the GLS Secretary as soon as possible after each Circuit Event in order for points to be tabulated.


MISCELLANEOUS:  


(1).  YOUTH FENCING:  The USFA position on youth fencing in local "open" events was discussed.  Despite the Great Lakes Section opposing the USFA Executive Committee rule banning fencers under the age of 13 from participating in local "open" fencing competitions, the USFA Board at the 2006 summer meeting passed such a rule.   There was discussion without resolution of whether youth fencers with national points could still participate.

(2).  SECTIONAL CIRCUIT EVENTS:


Whereas, it was noted that attendance was down for the Sectional Circuit Events, and it was deemed this was due in part to overlapping tournaments within the GLS, the following resolution was made, seconded, and unanimously passed:


BE IT RESOLVED, that Divisions are required to submit the dates for their respective Sectional Circuit Events to the GLS webmaster, Doug Bliss, on or before August 31st of each fencing year.


FURTHER, BE IT RESOLVED, that without consent of the Chairman, the webmaster is not to post on the GLS website any local fencing tournaments for the same dates upon which any GLS Sectional Circuit Event has already been submitted.  

 (3).  The next meeting of the GLS Executive Committee was set for the end of the first day of competition of the 2008 GLS Championships.  

ADJOURNMENT:  Upon motion made, seconded, and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned by the Chairman.

 






______________________________








Secretary, Nick Marion







______________________________








Chairman, Joseph S. Streb
1
4

